

## National Science Foundation • Office of Inspector General 2415 Eisenhower Avenue, Alexandria, VA 22314

September 21, 2023

Board of Trustees Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution Woods Hole, Massachusetts

**Dear Board Members:** 

This letter is regarding the desk review of the FY 2022 Single Audit for Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution (OIG Report No. 23-4-075).

We have completed our desk review of the single audit reporting package prepared jointly by the staff of Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution (the "Institution") and the Boston, Massachusetts office of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, which includes the federal assistance programs administered by the Institution for the year ended December 31, 2022. The auditors have previously provided a copy of their audit report to you.

Our review was limited to an examination of the audit reporting package that was submitted to the Federal Audit Clearinghouse on August 1, 2023. We examined the audit reporting package to determine whether it complied with *Generally Accepted Government Auditing Standards* issued by the Comptroller General of the United States, and the audit requirements of Title 2 U.S. Code of Federal Regulations Part 200, *Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards* (2 CFR 200). We did not examine the related audit documentation to evaluate the adequacy of the audit work performed. We found that the audit reporting package generally met federal reporting requirements.

We received the audit reporting package through the Federal Audit Clearinghouse. The auditors did not issue any findings or recommendations in their report.

The purpose of this letter is solely to describe the scope of our review of Single Audit quality and timeliness and provide the results of our review, and not to provide a management decision on the auditors' opinions or any audit findings. NSF officials will communicate with you separately regarding resolution of the audit.

We are sending this letter to the auditors and to officials at the other federal agencies with direct expenditures listed on the Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards to inform them of the results of our review.

If you have questions, please refer to the above report number and contact Sarah Adams of my staff at <a href="mailto:saadams@nsf.gov">saadams@nsf.gov</a> or 703.292.2582.

Sincerely,

Laura A. Rainey Director, Financial & IT Audits

cc:

**National Science Foundation** 

Michael Pinnetti, Senior Manager, Treasury Operations & RC, Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution, <a href="mailto:mpinnetti@whoi.edu">mpinnetti@whoi.edu</a>

Karen Pfeil, Partner, PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, karen.l.pfeil@pwc.com

National Single Audit Coordinators -

Department of Commerce - briley@oig.doc.gov

Department of Defense - <a href="mailto:carol.vogler@dodig.mil">carol.vogler@dodig.mil</a>

Department of Energy – <u>darryl.ross@hq.doe.gov</u>

Department of Health and Human Services - tammie.brown@oig.hhs.gov

Department of the Interior - morgan\_aronson@doioig.gov

Environmental Protection Agency – <u>bloom.jean@epa.gov</u>

National Aeronautics and Space Administration - mark.jenson@nasa.gov